
Eton Porny C of E First School 
Newsletter 3 – Autumn Term  1 

22nd September 2023 
We are all created unique and special.  

He made us all perfect having our own uniqueness.  
1 Peter 4:10-11 “God has given each of you a gift from his great variety of spiritual gifts. Use them well to serve one another.”  

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

This week we hosted the coffee morning for our parents, it was lovely to see so many of you and thank you so much to 
all of those that generously donated so many lovely cakes, they were very delicious. Thank-you to those of you that 
were able to attend the PTA meeting, I know that there were some parents who couldn’t make it so more information 
about the PTA is included at the end of the newsletter. As the weather changes, please ensure that your child is 
appropriately dressed for the weather including bringing a named coat into school each day. 

Wishing you a lovely weekend,  Emma Stanford-Smith (Headteacher) 
 

LEARNING SNAPSHOTS 
 
Year 1 have had another lovely week! The children have ben learning about childhood in the 1950s and have been 

answering the question ‘How long ago was the 1950s?’ to help the children understand this, we made number lines 

showing significant events from the 1950s to the present day. The children have also been learning about everyday life 

in the 1950s and considering how homes, shopping, jobs, transport and entertainment were different to today. The 

children have been using numberlines on the playground to practice their number bonds and are learning to count 

backwards from 10.  

Ask me: What was life like in the 1950s?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 This was our final week of reading and studying ‘George’s Marvellous Medicine’. Children wrote a book review 

expressing their opinion of the story and we also spent some time reflecting on the new vocabulary we had acquired 

from the story. In maths, children have been identifying the missing numbers on number lines increasing in different 

increments and they have also been comparing quantities and values. In art, we started our new topic of ‘Exploring 

Colours’ and children recapped their knowledge of primary and secondary colours. We have also regularly been 

practising our cursive handwriting, with a focus on starting and finishing our letters in the correct place.  

Ask me: Did you learn any new vocabulary from reading ‘George’s Marvellous Medicine’? 

 

  



Year 3 we are learning the story of Rama and Sita – retelling their tale in chronological order to emphasise the 
importance of Diwali to Hindus. Colouring Rangoli patterns, we also designed bookmarks to mark the religious celebration. 
As young historians, we investigated Stone Age Monuments – completely fascinated by the Stonehenge in Salisbury Plain. 
We also collated evidence, about the Cheddar Man (in Cheddar Gorge), to inform our investigations and discuss the 
importance of radiocarbon dating, archaeologists excavating, etc. Celebrating National Fitness Day on Wednesday 20th 
September, year 3 were ecstatic having to mirror the exercises shown, but more so knowing that we were joined by other 
schools within our Borough.  
 

Ask me: Can you remember and name the different types of rolls we performed in gymnastics?  

Year 4 enjoyed their PE lessons this week with netball in the sports hall and gymnastics in the school hall.  They are 

looking forward to using the wall bars in the next couple of weeks as part of their gymnastics lesson.  On Wednesday, Year 

4 took part in a ‘Super Sewer’ Live Workshop with Thames Water.  They learnt all about the Super Sewer as well as lots of 

amazing sewage facts.  In Maths the children used the place value tokens to add and subtract numbers over 1000.  They 

particularly enjoyed the ‘First to 100’ exchanging game.  

Ask me:  What is the Super Sewer?  

Reception  have spent this week reading and focussing on The Colour Monster. The children helped Miss Beaumont act 

out the story with puppets, actions and facial expressions. We are using this story to help understand our own emotions 

and what we can do to feel better when we are upset. We 

also went to explore different areas of our school. We went 

upstairs to rooms we have not seen before and saw the 

older children working. We also visited Mrs Hilton, Mrs 

Bergin and Mrs Stanford-Smith and saw the offices where 

they work! 

Ask me:  How many different emotions can I think of? 



CELEBRATION 
               The results of this week’s celebration awards 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
 
   

Reception: Michael and Aminah 

Year 1:  Theo and Georgia 

Year 2:  Jacob and Yavi 

Year 3:  Henry and Maya 

Year 4:  Luke and Filip 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
 
 

Reception: Romy 
 

Year 1:  Barbara 

Year 2:  Alyssa 

Year 3:  Rafi 

Year 4:  Henry 

A huge well done to all of these children.  
We are really proud of you. 

FORTHCOMING DATES  

26th 

September 
EYFS Parent workshop at 3 o’clock 

18th  

October 

Year 3 Express event  (2pm Antiquities 

museum)  

19th  

October 
Express Event: R,Y1,Y2,Y4 (2:50pm)  

20th 

October 
Flu Spray– All years 

     Spiritual Spotlight 

This week, Miss Beaumont reminded the children of some 

of the 'Space Makers' activities. The 'stilling' activity 

allowed the children time to think and focus on their 

breathing.  It was lovely to see how simple activities 

brought a level of calm and peacefulness to the school 

hall.  These strategies can be used at any time. to help the 

children to relax or feel less anxious.  We will continue to 

build on the 'Space Maker' activities during the year.  Our 

Year 4 Worship Leaders will be used to support this across 

the school.  

 

 

Don’t forget to book your lunches 

in advance on School Money. 

Even if your child has packed 

lunch… this still needs to be  

selected on the School Money  

system so we know we don’t have 

to ask your child in the morning. 

PE DAYS 

Year 1 and 2 - Monday and Thursday  

Year 3 and 4 - Wednesday and Tuesday   

Please see further down in the newsletter for more 

information on upcoming events over the school 

year. 

JOB OPPORTUNITY 

We are currently looking for a Crossing  

Patrol Officer (Lollipop Person.) If you are 

interested in the position, please come 

and see Mrs Hilton in the School Office. 

Sparkly Green 



We wanted to take this opportunity to introduce the PTA to the newest additions to the Eton Porny community. The role of the 

PTA, as a charity, is vital in bringing in additional funds to strengthen the school budget via cake sales, preloved uniform sales, fun 

nights/ activities/ sponsored events involving the children. 

As well as a number of smaller projects, we also select a larger project in conjunction with the school’s leadership team to work 

towards over the year. In the past, projects have included redeveloping the school garden with a range of outdoor resources, fund-

ing a whole school trip to the beach and purchasing books to develop the school reading scheme. 

Over the years the PTA has gone from strength to strength providing much needed resources for the children of the school. Last 

year was another example of the Eton Porny community coming together and raising an amazing £7293.15!! 

The school used this money to purchase: a new reading scheme, whole school reading eggs subscription, as well as the ongoing 

items listed below. 

This year the PTA will be fundraising to support the school with the current yearly ongoing commitments of £1595 to  

TTRS and Numbots,  books for library / classroom linked to topics, Parent Kind membership, Leavers pencils/books, Payment to-

wards School Money System and a skip 

The 'Big ticket' item - Climbing frame for garden which will cost approximately £12,000   

The school have a wish list to purchase the below for the children: 

  

2 Tonies boxes and a Yoto player, a 

few magazine subscriptions to de-

velop reading for pleasure. As well 

as some resources for the recep-

tion classroom. 

 

 

We need you! All parents are automatically a member of the PTA when their child joins the school. The varied work means 

there's something for everyone - it's not just about being on the committee. We hold regular meetings throughout the year which 

all parents are warmly invited to attend. All offers of help and new ideas are gratefully received and we look forward to receiving 

your input. Your support can be provided in many ways including: 

Volunteering your time: this could be 20 minutes to help sell ice lollies/ raffle tickets, manning a stall at a school event, helping to 

maintain the pre-loved uniform stocks and sales, shopping for items for events, attending meetings or being part of the whats app 

group. 

Supporting PTA events and initiatives by collecting sponsorship money, attending parent and children social events and making a 

monetary contribution, asking your company about match funding or donating prizes. 

Although we try to keep things light and not formalised, we have a basic requirements to uphold our charity status which requires 

people to fulfil the following roles:  

Chair (Pete Lewis and Jaz Brar) Secretary (Position is vacant) Treasurer (Position is vacant)  

Trustees Sian Evans, Grazia Cusati 

If anyone is interested or would like any additional information for either one of the vacant roles please contact the school office. 

No experience or necessary skillset is required.  

If anyone has any questions or would like to know more about the PTA please contact Jaz on 07904 382757.  

We have some amazing events planned for this year which we will share with you shortly. We hope you all join us with your 

continued support we hope to make this year even more successful than the last one! 

 



Key Dates 2023-24 










